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CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Friday, Oct. 25 
No School
 
Saturday, Oct.26
TBD Varsity Cross Country WIAA Sectional @ Kettle Moraine
TBD Girls Varsity Volleyball WIAA Regional
 
Monday, Oct. 28
9:50 am Senior Class Group Photo in the Gym
 
Tuesday, Oct. 29
5:00 pm Girls JV Swimming Conference Meet @ Fort Atkinson
 
Wednesday, Oct. 30
11:05 am-Sophomore Class Ring Orders to be picked up at lunch in Exhibition Hallway
 
Thursday, Oct. 31
TBD Girls Varsity Volleyball WIAA Sectional @ Burlington
 
Friday, Nov. 1
No School-Professional Development for Staff
 
Saturday, Nov. 2
TBD Girls Varsity Volleyball WIAA Sectional @ Elkhorn
1:00 pm Girls Varsity Swimming Conference Meet-South



Thank you
I huge thank you to the SHS Parent Group, for organizing our staff dinner on Wed. Oct. 23rd. The
teaching staff greatly appreciates the meal that is provided.

Winter Sports Team Meetings
Winter Sport Athletes - there will be an important player/parent meeting for all winter sports teams on
Monday, November 4th at 6:00 p.m.
 
Locations:
BBB - PAC
GBB - Main Gym
Cheer - Room 428
Dance - Room 426
B Hky - Small Cafe
G Hky - Multi-Purpose Room
Boys Swim - Room 424
Wrestling - Large Cafe

Safety Drills
Dear Families:
At the Stoughton Area School District, the safety and welfare of our students and staff are our highest
priorities. That is why we practice a variety of safety drills throughout the school year: so that our
students and staff know how to keep themselves safe in different kinds of emergencies.
 
Consequently, we wanted to let you know that during the �rst week of November our District will be
working with the Stoughton Police Department to conduct active threat drills in all �ve Stoughton
schools to ensure the safety of our students and to align with annual State requirements on school
safety drills.
 
During these drills, our staff will be communicating with our students in an age-appropriate
manner. Students will NOT be asked to practice any countering strategies during the upcoming
exercises, and there will NOT be a simulated “shooter” during these drills.
 



Stoughton High School is tentatively scheduled to have its active threat drill on Tuesday, November 5.
 
In preparation for these drills, our staff have been trained on how to prepare students to make this drill
as smooth and stress-free as possible. Our staff will also have age-appropriate conversations with our
students before and after the drill so they have a chance to ask questions. The drills will take place
under the supervision of school staff and Stoughton police, and your child(ren)’s building principal also
will send out a message to families as soon as the school’s drill is complete.
 
It is unfortunate that we even have to talk about training for an active threat, but these kinds of safety
drills help us evaluate our emergency operations plan, improve our response skills and prepare our
students and staff so that we know what to do in the event of an actual emergency. If you would like
resources to talk with your child(ren) at home about any of these types of issues, I am including this
link to a site that we believe could be helpful. You can also feel free to reach out to your child(ren)’s
principal if you have any questions about our safety program or the upcoming drills. Our District staff
are here for you.
 
Sincerely,
Tim Onsager
District Administrator

Counseling Services News
CAP for Junior Families
 
Families with 11th graders have been sent an email inviting them to schedule a Career and Academic
Planning (CAP) conference with their student’s counselor. The 60-minute conferences cover the
student’s talents and interests, academic progress, 12th-grade registration, graduation requirements,
and post-secondary plans. Conferences begin November 4th.
 
UW-Madison and U of M Deadlines
 
UW-Madison’s early action deadline for fall 2020 new freshmen is November 1. Students applying by
that date will receive their admission decision by the end of January. However, UW-Madison continues
to accept applications until February 1, which is their regular decision deadline for fall 2020. Students
applying by February 1 will receive their decision by the end of March.
 
Similarly, the University of Minnesota-Twin Cities’ early action deadline is also November 1st.
Students will receive a reply of Admit, Defer or Deny by January 31, 2020. By March 31, deferred
applicants will receive either an Admit, Waitlist, or Deny decision. All students who complete an
application by the January 1 regular deadline, will receive a decision by the end of March.

SHS Orchestra News
SHS Orchestras are off to a great start this year! Preparing for our �rst concert on November 14th, we
have been practicing a variety of music - from compositions by Bach to Celtic Woman. These students
have been working so hard on this fun collection of music, and it would be wonderful to see you there!
November 14th at 7 PM in the SHS Performing Arts Center.

http://www.nasponline.org/resources-and-publications/resources/school-safety-and-crisis/talking-to-children-about-violence-tips-for-parents-and-teachers


High School Choral Department News
On Thursday, November 7, the Stoughton High School Choirs will present a Fall Concert. The concert
will begin at 7:00 PM in the SHS Performing Arts Center and is free to the public. Featured ensembles
for this performance include Concert Choir, Chorale, Divine, Dive In, and the Madrigal Singers.
Immediately following the concert will be a brief meeting for all choir parents regarding choir boosters
and Madrigal Dinner invitations. Please have a least one parent or guardian at this meeting if your son
or daughter is a member of any choir at SHS.  

43rd ANNUAL SHS MADRIGAL DINNER DECEMBER 14, 15
AND 16, 2019



The choir program at Stoughton High School puts on a Madrigal Dinner every December. This dinner
creates an atmosphere of joy, festivity, and conviviality of the English Renaissance holiday
celebrations in the manors and castles. The dinner is presented three nights, with a seven-course meal
served each evening. Along with the meal, the students provide theatrical entertainment, storytelling,
and music. Over 150 students, as many parents and community members, put in hundreds of hours
each year cooking, decorating, serving, performing, promoting, sewing, etc. People giving their time,
adults working side by side with students, and everyone’s willingness to share their labors are what
make the Madrigal Dinner a success. This sharing and generosity is certainly a positive model for the
students to emulate. Please click the following link if you would like to volunteer:  
 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090849ABAF29ABFD0-2019 
 
This year’s Madrigal Dinner will take place at Stoughton High School on December 14, 15, and 16 at
6:00 PM. If interested in attending, please email Ryan Casey at ryan.casey@stoughton.k12.wi.us.
Parents of students in the SHS music department will automatically receive an invitation. Please
remember, seating is done on a �rst-come, �rst-served basis… so get your invitations in (or call) quickly
if you would like to attend.  

RENAISSANCE COSTUMES
The SHS Choir Department is looking for Renaissance costumes that you may have at your home and
are willing to donate or sell. Please call Ryan Casey at (608) 877-5746 for more information.

SHS Band News
The Stoughton High School Band wrapped up their fall season this past Friday at the home football
game. At the Friday night pep band performance, the band, and community recognized seniors and
welcome this year’s 8th-grade band students.
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090849ABAF29ABFD0-2019
mailto:ryan.casey@stoughton.k12.wi.us


SHS Band @
Homecoming

Viking Marching
Band @ Milton
Invite

Senior Band
Members

The Viking Marching Band concluded their fourth season after performing their show, titled “Spin,” in
marching invitationals at Milton and Sauk Prairie High School. The band performed in exhibition,
received comments from adjudicators, and had the opportunity to see performances of other
marching ensembles from Columbus, Portage, Antigo, and Waukesha West among others. Thank you
to all of the support from the community, parents, and SHS administrators for helping make this
program a success.
 
Concert Band and Symphonic Band are now hard at work preparing for their Winter Concert
performance which will take place at the SHS PAC on Thursday, December 5 at 7 PM. The SHS Bands
will also perform with the River Bluff Bands on their winter concert Thursday, December 12 at the SHS
PAC.

https://s.smore.com/u/ad2ada9254600dff7c83a2e1dfa416aa.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/62daffd24d2463fd98a798dbda109d4c.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/69fc5ab59078ea1dfd6b7ed88d66bb5a.jpg












Senior Photo Information
Senior parents,
 
The yearbook is ready to start collecting senior photos. Photos will be accepted until January 31st but
we hope to see most of them by October 31.
 
Here are a few pointers to make sure that the photos will print successfully. These are recommended
guidelines that work well in a yearbook but there is room for �exibility.
Ideally, we need...

300 DPI high-resolution image
Vertical orientation
2.25 x 3.25 or 2.5 x 3.5 inches
Head should measure approximately 1.5 in
No hands if possible
Jpeg format



Email photos or questions about photos to adrienne.stahl@stoughton.k12.wi.us or
shsyearbook20192020@gmail
 
Thank You
19-20 SHS Yearbook Staff

Badger Girls State
Applications are now available for Badger Girls State. Badger Girls State a week-long summer
experience where girls from all around the state of Wisconsin get together to learn about our
government and the democratic process in a fun and interactive way. It is open only to current juniors.
Any interested juniors can stop by the Counseling O�ce for an application. Spots are limited.

AP Exam Ordering

mailto:adrienne.stahl@stoughton.k12.wi.us


If you have a student that is enrolled in an AP course, you should have received an email from me
about two weeks ago and your student was given a letter in class. But since there are several new
rules this year, I thought a reminder would be useful.
A. ORDERING AN AP EXAM THIS YEAR IS A 4-STEP PROCESS.
1. Students are required to create an account at myap.collegeboard.org and it is through their
account that they will indicate that they want an exam ordered.
2. Parents will need to go to In�nite Campus and pay for each exam that is ordered. Currently, you will
see a fee listed for each AP course your student is in. Only pay a fee if an exam is ordered. For example,
if your student is in two (2) AP courses, then you will see two (2) exam fees owed. If your student only
orders one (1) exam then only pay one (1) of the fees. The other fee will be removed by December 1,
2019. If your student quali�es for free/reduced lunch, there is no fee listed for them because of Wis.
Stat. sec. 120.12 (22) Advanced placement examinations, which states that any student that
quali�es for free/reduced lunch will have their exam fee paid by the district. If you have questions
about fee payment, you may contact me - email is best but you can leave me a voicemail and I will
return your call as soon as I can.
3. I will print off a list of exams ordered and a list of fees paid on November 8, 2019. I will compare the
two lists.
4. On November 14, 2019, I will order exams for any student that is on both the “order me an exam”
list and the “I have paid my fees” list. Just because a student indicates they want an exam ordered on
their myap account, does not automatically mean one will be ordered. There needs to be a payment for
each exam ordered. Anyone that is not on both lists will not have an exam ordered for them. It is
possible to order exams after November 14, 2019, but the CollegeBoard will charge an additional
$40.00 late fee.
B. Speaking of the CollegeBoard. They are the ones that determine the exam dates and times. These
are nation-wide testing dates and I cannot change them. Before your student orders an exam, make
sure there are no con�icts with the testing dates.
C. There is a $40.00 cancellation fee. If your student orders a test and then decides not to take it, you
will be refunded the difference ($54.00) in June after the AP exams are completed regardless of when
the student decides they are not taking the exam.
Lisa Schneeberger
AP Coordinator
lisa.schneeberger@stoughton.k12.wi.us
877-5763

2019-20 AP Exam Schedule
MORNING EXAMS: 7:30 am – 12:30
AFTERNOON EXAMS: 12:30 – ending time depends on the exam (can be anywhere from 3:15 to 4:15)

mailto:lisa.schneeberger@stoughton.k12.wi.us


Academic Coaching
We will again be offering Academic Coaching, for students after school on Mondays and Thursdays, in
the LMC from 3:25-4:25 pm. Please contact Mr. Last at 877-5735 or by email at
rob.last@stoughton.k12.wi.us

Outstanding Student Fees
Please check your In�nite Campus Portal to see if your child may have any outstanding class fees. You
may pay through your portal or send cash or a check to your student's teacher.

mailto:rob.last@stoughton.k12.wi.us


High School Contact Information
Main O�ce: 877-5600
Attendance O�ce: 877-5600
Mr. Kruse, Principal: 877-5601
Ms. Hrodey, Assoc. Principal: 877-5605
Ms. Schoemer, Assoc. Principal: 877-5603

600 Lincoln Avenue, Stoughton,… 608-877-5600

stoughton.k12.wi.us

https://s.smore.com/u/a99e324aa820f566ee4a4a7e003be01a.jpg
http://maps.google.com/maps?daddr=600%20Lincoln%20Avenue%2C%20Stoughton%2C%20WI%2C%20United%20States&hl=en
tel:608-877-5600
http://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/

